
City of Hannibal 
 

OFFICIAL COUNCIL AGENDA 
 

 
Tuesday July 19, 2022 

Council Chambers 
7:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 

ROLL CALL 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER 

 
 

INVOCATION 
 

 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Regularly Scheduled Meeting – June 21, 2022 

 
 

 APPROVAL PAYROLL AND ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
            First Half – July 2022 

 
 

 
JONATHAN ROBISON – Y MEN’S CLUB OF HANNIBAL 

Re:  AMENDED DATE CHANGE Request, Street Closure – Down by the River 
(August 5, 2022 from previously approved date of August 19th)  

 
 

SARA ANTON-NORTH – CITIZEN, 45 HOLIDAY DRIVE  
Re:  Community Improvement District 

 
 
                                   

Meetings are open to the 
public, however, if you would 
like to view the meeting, you 
may do so using the following 
instructions: 
 
 
City Council meetings will be 
videotaped to be shown live on 
the City of Hannibal YouTube 
page.  
 
Although the meeting will be 
shown live, residents will also be 
able to watch the meeting on the 
YouTube page after the meeting.  
 
 
The instructions to watch the 
meetings online follow: 
 
1. Type in www.youtube.com in 
the web browser 
2. Type in City of Hannibal in 
the “Search” bar and hit Enter 
and hit the magnifying glass on 
the right side of the search bar. 
3. Click on “City of Hannibal” 
or the city of Hannibal crest. 
4. During the City Council 
meeting, there will be a red 
Thumbnail with the word “Live” 
on it. 
5. Click on the Thumbnail to 
watch the meeting. 
6. The meeting may be viewed 
on the website in its entirety 
after the meeting. 
 

http://www.youtube.com/


BIANCA QUINN – HPD MGMT ASSIST/FINANCE DIRECTOR 
Re:  Payroll Amendment No. 1 

(Bill No. 22-020, to follow) 
 

 
ANDY DORIAN, DIRECTOR – CENTRAL SERVICES 

Re:  Purchase Approval, Parks Administrative Vehicles – Two (2),  2022 
1500 Tradesman Regular Cab 4x4 Trucks 

Lou Fusz Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge Ram, Fiat - $35,074 each/$70,148 
 

Re:  Bid Award Approval, Mud Cat MC 115D Dredge and Accessories 
Ellicott Dredge Technologies - $296,742 

 
Re:  Traffic Committee Recommendations 

 No parking - west side of Hazel Street from Grand Avenue to Rock Street 
 No parking - south side of Ann Street from Booker Street to the end of Ann 

Street 
 No parking - Hill Street from Stillwell, heading east, for 100 feet from 7:00 

a.m. to 7:00 p.m. from June 1st to November 1st 
 
Re:  Union Street Stone Archway Stormwater Conveyance – Construction 

Contract 
T&B Trucking & Excavating - $705,634  

(Resolution No. 2423-22, to follow) 
 
 

MIKE MURPHY – BUILDING INSPECTOR 
Re:  Request, Set Public Hearing – Rezone 100 Lone Cedar Drive 

B-Multiple Family to PDR-Planned Density Residential 
(Tuesday, August 16, 2022 – 6:45 p.m.) 

 
 

DARRIN GORDON – HBPW GENERAL MANAGER 
Re:  Policy Approval, Maintenance Responsibility of Stormwater Systems 
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RESOLUTION NO. 2423-22 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF HANNIBAL AUTHORIZING 
THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE A $705,634 CONSTRUCTION 

CONTRACT BETWEEN THE CITY AND T&B TRUCKING & 
EXCAVATING FOR THE REPLACEMENT OF 175’ OF STONE 

ARCHWAY STORMWATER CONVEYANCE  
UNDERNEATH UNION STREET 

 
 
 
 

BILL NO. 22-020 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF HANNIBAL 
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2022/2023 PAYROLL 

ORDINANCE  (NO. 1) RELATIVE TO THE 
CORRECTION TO THE FINANCE DIRECTOR/POLICE 
MANAGEMENT ASSISTANT SALARY, THE ADDITION 

OF CERTAIN FIRE DEPARTMENT SALARIES, AND 
THE ADDITION OF AUXILLARY POLICE OFFICER 

SALARIES  
 

First Reading 
 
 

 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  James R. Hark, Mayor 
  City Council 
 
FROM: Bianca Quinn, Finance Director/Police Management Assistant 
   
DATE: July 11, 2022 
 
SUBJECT:  Additions and Corrections to the 2022-2023 Payroll Ordinance 
 
 
While balancing the payroll ordinance with payroll, some errors were found on the payroll ordinance 
that require correction: 
 

• The salary for the Finance Director/Police Management Assistant was budgeted for correctly at 
$63,807.84 but was misstated on the ordinance as $63,000.00. 
 

• Seven firefighters were inadvertently omitted from the payroll ordinance and will need to be 
added.  They were budgeted for correctly at (7) firefighters at $36,640.57 in the Fire 
Department budget, so no budget adjustment is needed. 
 

Due to changes made by the previous Finance Director, resignations and medical leave for key staff 
members, our normal checks and balances were not in place prior to the submission of the payroll 
ordinance- the staff that was here did the best they could with the information they had at that time.  
In future, processes will be implemented to help prevent this from occurring and will be incorporated 
into a comprehensive financial procedures and policies manual. 
 
Additionally, Police Chief Nacke would like to use Auxiliary Police Officers to help alleviate shift 
shortages and overtime costs as provided in Section 23-1- Auxiliary Police.  There will be no 
additional cost as it will be offset by budgeted overtime as well as the possibility of some grants.  
These salaries- (3) Auxiliary Officers at $10,815.00, were added to this amendment.   
 
He would also like to convert the Police Custodian- Part-time position ($11,652.00) to an additional 
Office Assistant I- Part-time position ($17,470.00) to better serve the department.  This also will be of 
no additional cost as the Police Department budget is able to absorb the additional $5,818.00 
 
 
I ask for your approval for this amendment to the FY 2022-2023 Payroll Ordinance. 
 
 
Bianca 



 
Andrew Dorian 
Director of Central Services 
City of Hannibal 
320 Broadway 
Hannibal, MO 63401 
Ph: 573-221-0154   Fax: 573 221-0707 
Email:  adorian@hannibal-mo.gov 
 
  
TO: City Clerk, City Manager, City Council and Mayor 
 
FROM: Andrew Dorian 
 
DATE:  7/5/22  
 
RE:  Park Administration Vehicle 
 
The City Council approved the purchase of a half-ton truck in April for a 
Parks Administration Vehicle. A couple weeks later we were notified that 
there were no longer any trucks available via that State Bid Contract.  
 
We have been working with Lou Fusz Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge Ram, Fiat since 
then to try and acquire a truck. We were recently alerted that they would have 
3 trucks made available to them.  
 
We would like to go ahead and purchase 2 Dodge 1500 Tradesman from Lou 
Fusz.  
 
As most are aware I drive my personal Jeep for work. Recently, my Jeep was 
hit on a construction site by a private individual causing damage to the driver 
side door. In discussions with MIRMA, our insurance provider, they do not 
cover damage to personal vehicles even if they are being used for work.  
 
Therefore, I cannot continue to take the risk of damage to my own personal 
vehicle and will utilize one of these new trucks while at work.  
 
These trucks will be designated for use by the 4 Parks Administration 
Employees.   
 



The Parks Department will make a budget adjustment to account for the 
additional Truck Purchase.  
 
The low quote via State Bid for a half ton 4x4 truck from Lou Fusz Chrysler, 
Jeep, Dodge Ram, Fiat is $35,074/piece or $70,148.  
 
The Parks Department recommends this low bid of $70,148 for the purchase 
of 2 new 2022 1500 Tradesman Regular Cab 4x4 Trucks from Lou Fusz 
Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge Ram, Fiat.  







 
Andrew Dorian 
Director of Central Services 
City of Hannibal 
320 Broadway 
Hannibal, MO 63401 
Ph: 573-221-0154   Fax: 573 221-0707 
Email:  adorian@hannibal-mo.gov 
 
  
TO: City Clerk, City Manager, City Council and Mayor 
 
FROM: Andrew Dorian 
 
DATE:  7/8/2022  
 
RE:  Dredge Bid Award 
 
Recently, the Hannibal Parks and Recreation Department opened bids for the 
purchase of a new dredge for the Marina. We received 1 bid from Ellicott 
Dredge Technologies totaling $296,742.  
 
This bid includes;  

- Mud Cat MC 115D Dredge with a 15 foot digging depth, 125 HP 
John Deere Diesel Motor and an 8 inch submersible dredge pump.  
- 8 Inch hose and pipes to reach the dredge containment site 
- Quick floats for the pipes  
- On-Site start up and training for 5 days  

 
This dredge has a cab which will allow us to dredge in the late Fall early 
winter when the boating season has concluded for the year. The goal is to 
dredge the marina each October/November in order to keep a proper depth.  
 
We chose purchasing a dredge over hiring a dredge company because based 
on past experiences the cost of hiring a dredge company one time is the same 
as actually buying a dredge. This dredge should be in service for many years 
and allow us to keep a proper depth in the marina.  
 
This item was budgeted for in the FY 2022-23 Budget.  
 



The Hannibal Parks and Recreation Department recommends the bid of 
$296,742 from Ellicott Dredge Technologies for the purchase of a Mud Cat 
MC 115D Dredge and accessories.  
 



















City of Hannibal   320 Broadway, Hannibal, MO 63401 
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www.hannibal-mo.gov 

 

             
 
 
              
 

 
To: Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  Andy Dorian  
 
Re:  Traffic Committee Recommendations 
 
Date:  July 13, 2022 
 
  
 
Traffic Committee met on June 16, 2022 and are recommending the following:  
 
 

- No parking on the west side of Hazel Street from Grand Avenue to Rock Street.   
If vehicles are parked on both sides of the street, it makes it nearly impossible for 
emergency vehicles to travel that street especially if they are parked straight 
across from one another. 

 
- No parking on the south side of Ann Street from Booker Street to the end of Ann 

Street.  If vehicles are parked on both sides of the street, it makes it nearly 
impossible for emergency vehicles to travel that street especially if they are parked 
straight across from one another. 

 
- No parking on Hill Street from Stillwell, heading east, for 100 feet from 7:00 a.m. to 

7:00 p.m. from June 1st to November 1st.  When vehicles are parked on Hill Street it 
makes it impossible for larger vehicles (tour busses) to make the turn from Stillwell 
to Hill causing traffic to backup. 
 

 
It is the recommendation of the Traffic Committee to approve these requests and are here 
to ask for Council’s approval as well. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.hannibal-mo.gov/


 
Andrew Dorian 
Director of Central Services 
City of Hannibal 
320 Broadway 
Hannibal, MO 63401 
Ph: 573-221-0154   Fax: 573 221-0707 
Email:  adorian@hannibal-mo.gov 
 
  
TO: City Clerk, City Manager, City Council and Mayor 
 
FROM: Andrew Dorian 
 
DATE:  7/8/2022  
 
RE:  Union Street Bid Award 
 
The City of Hannibal and BPW recently opened bids for the replacement of  
175’ of stone archway that failed underneath Union Street.  
 
We received 2 bids with the low bid of $705,634 submitted by T&B Trucking 
& Excavating. The engineers estimate for the project was $750,000.  
 
The City/BPW has been awarded $616,350 from CDBG for the construction 
portion of this project. The City will need to utilize the new Infrastructure 
Sales Tax Money to cover the difference. In addition the City will have to pay 
for the replacement of the road, curbs and sidewalks which the Street 
Department will do.  
 
The City of Hannibal/BPW recommends the low bid of $705,634 from T&B 
Trucking & Excavating for the replacement of  175’ of the stone archway 
stormwater conveyance that failed underneath Union Street. 
 
 
 
 



City of Hannibal 
Department of Public 

Works 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: MIKE MURPHY, BUILDING INSPECTOR 

SUBJECT: REZONING OF 100 LONE CEDAR DRIVE 

DATE: July 7, 2022 
 
 

An application has been received from Shad Terrill to rezone 100 Lone 
Cedar Drive, which is owned by McClelland-Terrill LLC. Their request is to 
re-zone from B-Multiple Family to PDR-Planned Density Residential to allow 
an office building.   

 
 

The Planning and Zoning Commission will hold their public hearing for this 
request on Thursday, July 21, 2022, at 4:00 P.M. The Department of Public 
Works has requested that Council set their public hearing date for Tuesday, 
August 16, 2022, at 6:45 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

ELECTRIC   WATER   SEWER   STORMWATER 
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POLICY: Maintenance Responsibility of 
Stormwater Systems 

DEPARTMENT: Stormwater 
    

APPROVED: 
 

REVIEWED / REVISED: 05/20/22 

 
 

Description: 
Adequate drainage in the City of Hannibal is necessary to preserve and promote general health, welfare and 
economic wellbeing of the area. Stormwater drainage is a regional feature that affects all governmental jurisdictions 
and all parcels of property. This characteristic of drainage makes it necessary to formulate guidelines designating 
responsibility for maintenance and replacement of existing improvements.  

 
Purpose: 
The purpose of this policy is to delineate responsibility of stormwater conveyances within the city limits of Hannibal.  
 
This policy is independent of previous actions taken by the City to address stormwater concerns and is hereby 
created to define the City’s current responsibilities. 
 
Scope:  
This policy outlines the criteria for which a stormwater conveyance will be evaluated by in order to determine 
ownership or responsibility for maintaining.  
 
Guidelines:  
 
Public & Private Responsibilities 
 
The City of Hannibal shall maintain stormwater conveyances located within dedicated City right-of-way or on private 
property where the conveyance is located within an easement dedicated to the City.  The City shall not be 
responsible for a portion of a private conveyance that crosses an easement or right-of-way to connect to a City 
owned conveyance system.  There are instances of other public entities (MoDOT, Marion and Ralls Counties) that 
have stormwater conveyance systems within public right-of-way.  The ownership and responsibility for these 
facilities are retained by these entities.  
 
The City shall not be responsible for maintaining stormwater conveyances located outside of dedicated right-of-
ways and easements. The City is also not responsible for maintaining jurisdictional waterways. Jurisdictional 
waterways can be found on the USGS quadrangle maps and are shown as blue lines. 
 
The City retains the right to make emergency repairs outside of these guidelines in an effort to protect property 
and/or life.  This determination will be made by the General Manager or Central Services Director and the cost of 
the repairs shall be billed to the property owner.  
 
DPW & HBPW Responsibilities 
 
All stormwater conveyances that are the responsibility of the City are owned by the City.  However, the maintenance 
of these conveyances has been divided between the City of Hannibal’s Department of Public Works (DPW) and the 
Hannibal Board of Public Works (HBPW).   
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The DPW is responsible for the following: 
 

1. Floodwall 
2. Floodwall Gates  
3. Floodwall Storm Basin 
4. All above ground conveyances 
5. Maintaining the openings of inlets and grates 
6. Maintaining City Owned Stormwater Basin(s) 

 
The HBPW is responsible for the following items: 
 

1. Below ground conveyance systems 
2. Inlet Structures 
3. Stormwater Manholes 
4. Bear Creek Dam 
5. Floodwall Pumps, Pump Station and Associated Items 
6. Culverts Under Roadways Only* 

 
*Per MODOT definition, a culvert is less than 20’ long. A bridge is 20’ long or greater. With a culvert, the roadway is 
supported by dirt over top of the culvert. 

 
 
Originated / Revised History 

 Created – April 2019 
 Approved – 05/20/19   
 Revised – 05/20/22   
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